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DPS Report to Town Board 

 

As of September 29th. 2023 the Dept. has been paged-out for 186 calls. Ninety-one were EMR calls and seventy-six were 

fire calls, and sixteen that were both. This compares to 183 to date in 2022. 

Not much new to report in the last two weeks. 

The parts for the repairs on T43 that were approved at the last Board meeting have been ordered. Repairs will be 

completed once the parts come in. 

We met with Pierce on Sept. 20th to finalize the dwgs for the new engine. Completion is currently scheduled for May 

2024. It is a good thing we ordered the truck when we did. The current price of the engine is 30% higher than when we 

ordered it. That amounts to about $250,000. 

We are looking for rescue heroes to join our department. Your help in spreading the word is appreciated. 

Please consider donating blood. The need is great and donors are in short supply. 

Please contact me with questions or concerns, 

 

 

Director Rieckmann 


